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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY FUNDING AD HOC COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, June 6, 2012
City Council Chamber City Hall
3:00  P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), John Crescimbeni, Doyle Carter, Matt Schellenberg, Laurie Boyer, Greg Anderson; Council Member Ray Holt was excused; 

Steve Rohan, Office of General Counsel; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  Jessica Deal, Administration; State Representative Mike Weinstein; Kerri Stewart, Visit Jacksonville; Jessica Stephens, Legislative Services; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Joe R. Miller, Nancy Rubin, JaxPort; Chris Warren, Chamber of Commerce; Elaine Brown, Dick Brown;  Larry Williams, State Representative Janet Adkins’ Office;  Dot Mathias, North Jacksonville Civic Association; Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; Ron Littlepage,  Florida Times-Union; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record;  Connie Holt, James Nealis, Stan Johnson, Executive Council Assistants;  Tom Patton, Task Force, Andre Patton; Ann Huckaby;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 3:04 P.M.
Greg Dronkert, President of  Hornblower Marine Services (HMS) made a presentation of his firm’s operation of the St. Johns River/Mayport Ferry.  HMS is a vessel management operation.  JaxPort is currently HMS’s client.  Mr. Dronkert indicated that HMS staunchly supports the operation of the St. Johns River Ferry.  
Speaking to current conditions, Mr. Dronkert indicated that HMS has been planning along two tracks: a demobilization plan in the event that funding cannot be found to keep the ferry operating and plans on how to keep the ferry running and running more efficiently if funding is obtained.  He acknowledged that all of the ferry employees are concerned.

The Chair, Council  Member Gulliford, wanted to know if HMS knew of any ferry operation in the country that was similar to the St. Johns River Ferry.  Mr. Dronkert said that the Pierce County ferry in Washington State came closest in similarity.  The Pierce County ferry is owned by the State of Washington and operated by HMS.  The ferry is subsidized (60%) because there is not a lot of traffic, not that many passengers.  Other ferry operations that HMS is associated with are located at Governor’s Island (New York),  two in Alabama and one in Oklahoma. Mr. Dronkert indicated that none of the ferry operation that HMS runs makes any money.

Council Member John Crescimbeni inquired about alternative routes for commuters in other venues such as Pierce County and how much time was possibly saved.
Claudia Estes of Atlantic Beach asked Mr. Dronkert if any of the ferries that HMS operates promote advertising and market their ferry service.
Council Member Crescimbeni inquired about the possibility of any federal funds  that could be acquired for continued operation of the ferry.
James Bennett of the Florida Department of Transportation discussed the patron survey that FDOT undertook to gauge who actually used the St. Johns River Ferry.  It was a four-day survey, two days during the week and two weekend days.  Mr. Bennett discussed the methodology and results of the survey and fielded questions from the Ad Hoc Committee Members.

Elaine Brown led a discussion on the list of requests that the Ferry Task Force put to JaxPort concerning transitioning ownership of the St. Johns River Ferry from the Jacksonville Port Authority to the City of Jacksonville including a full accounting of ferry related revenues and expense, “ferry parcels”,  anticipated repair work and a host of other issues.

The next scheduled meeting of the Ad Hoc Committee is Thursday, June 14, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:26 p.m.
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